
From the Town 

Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday 

Newsletter                                                                                               

Information 

All information must be                      

received by June 20th, 2018                   

to be included in the                            

July, 2018 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– 1/9thpage ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office                          

Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

Open to the public.  They are regularly scheduled on the 2nd & 4th                          

Mondays of every month starting at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers 

of the Balgonie Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for June 11th & 25th.  

Council Meeting Information 

2018 

June 2nd—Community Garage Sale 

June 3rd—Special guest speaker at the Catholic Church 12:30 

June 7th— 50+ Club breakfast 9:00 a.m. meeting 

June 8th—Farewell assembly BES 2:00 

June 9th—Greenall Graduation 20 Year Reunion for 1998 

June 10th—Play School registration 6:00-7:00, BES 

June 11th & 25th—Council Meeting,                                                                    

 Balgonie Administrative Building 6:15 

June 17th—Father’s Day 

July 1st—Canada Day Celebrations! 

August 13-17—Vacation Bible School 



Just a friendly reminder that grass clippings and branches are not to be left in 

back alleys, put into your garbage containers or surrounding ditches.  Please 

bag your clippings and take to the designated area at the transfer station, and 

remove the bags. 

With the nice weather upon us, it’s time to get our yards cleaned up and              

looking beautiful.  Please remove all garbage, and unsightly items .  Keeping 

grass cut, and weeds to a minimal helps to keep the town looking nice.   

Yards that are not maintained will be sent letters from                                                    

the Town asking to clean them up. 

Our sympathies to 

Rodney,  Wendy 

and the entire               

family, on the                 

passing of his     

mother Marjorie. 

Thank you to all the fire fighters who responded 

to the unexpected fire at Truck Boneyard.  Thank 

you to Brad for his quick response and calling us.  

Thanks to Mitch for coming over with his tractor.                                                  

God bless.                                                                    

The Dechs 







10:30 





Class of 1998 Greenall Reunion 

Were you part of the Greenall grade 12 Class of 1998? If so, please join us on Saturday June 9th for our  20
-year class reunion.  

 

The schedule of events for the day will be: 

2:00 pm - Pickup football game - Meet at the High School Track area 

3:00 pm - Walk through of Greenall School - A chance to walk the halls again 

4:00 pm - Walk through town to the Balgonie store on Main Street 

4:30 - 6:30 pm - Patio Social at the outdoor skating rink located on Main St. between South Railway and 
Qu'Appelle (beside the curling rink) 

6:30 pm - Supper at the Balgonie Bar & Hotel 

 

Come on out to see old friends and some of our favourite teachers! 

 

For event updates and details please join the 1998 Greenall Grad Reunion Facebook group or email Brett 
Dolter at brett.dolter@gmail.com.  

mailto:brett.dolter@gmail.com


BALGONIE SWIMMING POOL 

  

Summer is on its Way!! 

  

The tentative day for the opening of the pool is Saturday June 9, 2018, weather permitting. 

  

We would like to welcome the following lifeguards to the Balgonie Swimming Pool this season: 

Jade (Manager), Abby (Assistant Manager), Bryden, Jaleesa, Savannah,  

Shay, Jayden, Garrett , Evan, Aiden, and Janelle.  

 THANK YOU 

The Board would like to thank Shaun and his employees  for all the work they did to get the  pool  
operational for us this season. 

  

SWIMMING LESSONS 

If you missed registration you can go to the  pool starting June 9th  and register there. All fees 
must  be paid at time of registration. 

   

FAMILY PASSES 

Family passes went on sale May 27, 2018 

Prices are as follows: 

Family Pass   $150.00 

After June 17 $175.00 

Single Pass   $100.00 

After June 17 $120.00 

These may be purchased at Town office or at pool after opening.  

  

POOL HOURS 

 

The following is a list of pool hours: 

June 

Monday - Friday 4:00 - 8:00 

Saturday and Sunday 1:00 - 8:00 

July 

Monday - Friday 1:00 - 9:00(Tuesday & Thursday close at 8 for Lane Swim/Aqua-size) 

Saturday and Sunday 12:00 - 9:00 

August 

Monday – Friday 1:00 - 8:00(Tuesday & Thursday close at 7 for Lane Swim/Aqua-size) 

Saturday and Sunday 1:00 - 8:00 

  

 

POOL PRICES 

Adult - $5.00 

Children (3-15) $4.00 

2 & under - free 

Family Day Pass - $12.00 



LANE WORKOUT/AQUA-SIZE 

New this year. Aquasize/Lane Swim Punch Cards.  

10 punches for $20.00 

You can purchase these at the pool after they open. 

Lane swim/Aquasize doesn't start till July 

  

JUST A REMINDER 

  

Balgonie Swimming Pool Rules 

Please keep the following rules in mind to keep our pool safe and fun this summer: 

-Anyone under the age of 10 must be accompanied by someone 12 years or older or no admittance. 

-Anyone 6 yrs or under has to be within arms reach of a caregiver. 

-You must be able to swim 2 widths of the pool to be unaccompanied in the deep end. 

  

ZERO TOLERANCE 

FOUL LANGUAGE OR DISRESPECT TO STAFF OR PATRONS WILL NOT BE TOLERATED AND YOU WILL BE 

ADVISED TO LEAVE. 

PLEASE BE RESPECTFUL. 

PRIVATE POOL PARTY 

If you are interested in booking the pool for your 
own private party you may call Penni @ 

306-540-6530  

to get information or book your party. 



Please note that Tax Notices will be mailed to property owners by 

the beginning of  July, 2018.  Taxes are due on December 31/18.  

There is a 5% discount on the municipal portion if  received by our 

office prior to August 31, 2018.  Payments can be made by cash, 

debit, cheque, or by internet banking.  CREDIT CARDS are NOT     

accepted.  Please remember it takes 2-3 business days for internet 

banking payments to come through.                                                                                            

*If  you do not receive your tax notice, please contact our office as 

soon as possible. 





BE A RESPONSIBLE PET OWNER: 

 Walk your dog on a leash,  always. 

 There is no off-leash area in the                                 

Town of Balgonie. 

 Pick up after your dog—bring a baggy, pick it 

up and dispose of it.    

 Spay /neuter your pet. 

 License your pet with the Town . 

Fines are applicable if your dog is found                         

unlicensed, running at large or if you fail                             

to pick up after your dog.                                                                    

Keep the Town clean for all to enjoy. 













Just a friendly reminder that grass clippings and branches are not to be left in 

back alleys, put into your garbage containers or surrounding ditches.  Please 

bag your clippings and take to the designated area at the transfer station, and 

remove the bags. 

With the nice weather upon us, it’s time to get our yards cleaned up and              

looking beautiful.  Please remove all garbage, and unsightly items .  Keeping 

grass cut, and weeds to a minimal helps to keep the town looking nice.   

Yards that are not maintained will be sent letters from                                                    

the Town asking to clean them up. 









 

NEW HOURS                                                                                                                                                                  

Register Massage Therapist since 2004.                                                                                                                                  

108 Queen Street                                                                                                                                                             

(306)771-2696                                                                                                                                                                    

Monday-Friday                                                                                                                                                                       

9:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.                                                                                                                                                                           

Enhance your well-being. 






